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Your contribution 

Should you wish to make a formal submission, please consider the questions below, noting 

that you do not have to respond to all of the questions, instead you may choose to respond to 

only some of them. 

1. What are your suggestions to improve the Victorian community's understanding of mental illness

and reduce stigma and discrimination?

People with mental illness need to be comfortable that they will be treated as a worthwhile human 

being, not as worthless or stupid or a waste of space. People with need not be shunned as 

dangerous or as if they are 100% contagious, just because they have a mental illness. Educating 

our population while young may change our attitudes in the long run, but what about the here and 

now. 

Perhaps the general public could be educated and informed through advertising on radio, 

television, billboards. 

Many discriminatory actions against persons with mental illness are already illegal, but bullying still 

continues as mankind is not always so kind to his peers. 

Quote ,"Never look down on someone, unless you are helping them up." 

Better Quote, "Don't walk in front of me, I may not follow. 

Don't walk behind me, I may not lead. 

Just walk beside me and be my friend." 

From "A Program of Personal Growth: the blue book" by Grow 2014 

Grow also instigated "ODD SOCKS DAY" to help stomp out stigma associated with mental illness. 

2. What is already working well and what can be done better to prevent mental illness and to support

people to get early treatment and support?

Recently, i.e. during the last 12 months, I supported a friend who was attempting to be admitted to 

hospital and presenting to emergency at - E.D. with inclinations to stab others around her. In 

the knowledge that she must not stab another person, she was driven to want to stab herself 

instead. The patient was even frightened that I would kill her, but could not explain why. The ward 

was so busy and over flowing with patients experiencing more severe symptoms, possibly drug 

induced, that security in E.D. had trouble controlling the situations arising. The patient was sent 

home numerous times and was not eligible for PARCS but was reconnected with agile services 

through Health. It took months in Grow and in other support services, such as community 

based psychologists appointments, for the patient to recover. The public psychiatric services seem 

to be stretched to their limit. Can more be done to help peer support groups such as Grow to reach 

more patients who otherwise could be left floundering in shallow water? 

Thank goodness for the mental health care plans! These allow patients to access private 

healthcare services which were previously too expensive for most pensioners or part-time workers. 
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